

MINISTRY OF CIVIL SERVICE AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS MAURITIUS

27 January 2012

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms
Circular Note No 1 of 2012
E/60/17/01 V20

From: Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

To: Supervising Officers in charge of Ministries/Departments

Request for New Organisations to be covered by the Pay Research Bureau

Lately, the Pay Research Bureau has received requests from different new organisations (public bodies) for consideration to be given for these organisations be covered by the Pay Research Bureau.

- In view of the above, the High Powered Committee, has at its meeting held on 20 December 2011, decided that, where the Board of a Public Body decides to be governed by the PRB, the parent Ministry should seek Cabinet's approval thereon before informing the Bureau through this Ministry.
- It would be appreciated if the contents of this circular could be brought to the attention of public bodies falling under the aegis of your Ministry.

Senior Chief-Executive

Copy to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service

6th Floor, New Government Centre, Port Louis, Republic of Mauritius Tel. No.: 201-1045, Fax No.: 201 3815 E-mail: <u>civser@mail.gov.mu</u>